
4 November 2009 
 
Phil Lenz, Melissa Cordeiro, Allison Bellora and Meagan Monteiro in attendance. 
 
Meeting convened at 6:48 p.m. 
 
1.) Minutes unanimously approved, 4-0. 
 
2.) Work on the ramp at DMS is completed. A small roof will be built over the ramp to 
insure no student injuries will occur. 
 
3.) COA project near Demello School was approved at Town Meeting at no cost to the 
DAC. The Southworth Library project will be rolled into that construction. 
 
4.) DAC approved $10,500 for Cushman School improvements. This money will be 
disbursed pending Town Meeting approval in June. 
 
5.) Tim Lancaster, Director of Parks and Recreation, reported to Mr. Lenz that beach 
stickers for the upcoming season will be $35 and $0 for those with handicap placards. 
 
6.) Mr. Lenz is gathering information on providing closed captioning on DCTV for 
certain town wide broadcasts (Town Meeting, Select Board, etc.). He will report more 
information as it is accessed. 
 
7.) Two community members, Melissa Dick and Gloria Bancroft, have contacted Mr. 
Lenz regarding becoming members of the DAC. 
 
8.) Group discussed possibility of contacting snowplowers for the upcoming winter 
season for those community members who are unable to plow/shovel themselves. More 
information will be gathered for next meeting. 
 
9.) Group discussed funding for the Special Olympics in May. Mike Cappello is the POC 
for this event and has an account at DHS. Mr. Michaud of the Select Board made the first 
donation. DAC will fundraise for this with hopes of offsetting all costs for this event. 
 
10.) Next meeting December 2nd at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:42 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


